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BRADWELL PARISH COUNCIL 
 
25

th
 February, 2020                                                                                A Meeting of the Public Relations &  

Publicity Committee at 7.30 p.m. 
 

PRESENT:  Councillors Carrier (Chairman), Howlett, Macdonald, Shaw, Steggles, Watson and Wells.  

IN ATTENDANCE:  Parish Clerk J Caborn; Councillors Hale and Hamilton. 
 

1 APOLOGIES – Councillor Wainwright. 

 

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - none 
 

3 MINUTES OF MEETING 4.2.20 
 

It was resolved that the above minutes be signed as a true copy. 
 

4 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – no members of the public were present. 
 

5 ‘BRADWELLIAN 44’ – MARCH 2020  
 
Mr Caborn tabled some ‘draft’ pages for the above.  A number of fairly minor changes were agreed.  The 
printing company has been advised that the publication will be taken to its office by Friday 28.2.20, and has 
agreed that, on that basis, the work will be completed, and the copies delivered, by 5p.m. Friday 20.3.20.  
The publication will comprise 28 pages, with colour printing for front/back pages, and pages 2 and 27.  
Colour advertising has been offered, as before, at £144 per half of back page, and £100 per half of either 
of the two ‘inside’ pages - on this occasion, there are two half-page advertisements on the back page, and 
a quarter page advertisement on the ‘inside back’ page, for which the advertisers have paid full price, and 
a full page charity advertisement on page 2, for which, as before, a reduced charge has been agreed.   As 
before, no commercial company had enquired about advertising on this page. Some additional copies will 
be ordered, for delivery to ‘industrial estate’ company addresses, which have not received copies to date. 
 
The Parish Council Chairman’s ‘annual report’ was accepted.  It was noted that one contributor has been 
asked to ‘re-word’ part of their article, and that a ‘revised’ submission has not yet been received from that 

person – it was resolved that, if no acceptable ‘revised’ submission is received, it will be replaced 

with another article.  Again some pictures of children have been included, and again it has been checked 
in each case that the necessary permission had been received from parents etc. before such pictures were 
submitted.   It was agreed that a proposal to hold an ‘Act of Remembrance’ on VE 75

th
 Anniversary Day 

8.5.2020 would be considered by the Amenities & Highways Committee next month, as it was felt that it 
might be more appropriate to hold a ‘celebratory’ event instead, which would have to be planned and 
publicised at a later date. 
 
Gratitude was expressed to a number of deliverers, including members of this committee, who between 
them delivered a number of ‘rounds’ over and above their normal commitment last time, where either the 
normal deliverer was unavailable, or no-one had volunteered for that particular round.    
 

6 WEBSITE PROGRESS – nothing to report. 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.33p.m.      

 
Signed:.………....................................................Date : .......................................……… 


